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Dear Members and Friends of Saint Thomas, 
 

It is with bittersweetness that I announce my retirement.  As I prepare to close out this    
chapter of my career as pastor of St Thomas, I want to take a moment to express my deepest 
gratitude to each and every one of you. It’s not easy to put into words the appreciation I feel 
for the blessings I have received during my years here.  
 

I’m thankful for the opportunities I’ve had to learn, grow, and contribute alongside such 
faithful and Spirit-led people. I am honored to have pastored a truly Christ centered commu-
nity, a place where I’ve been fortunate enough to share so many meaningful experiences and 
God moments.  
 

To our church council, I am grateful for your guidance, trust, and encouragement over 
the years. Your leadership has not only shaped my ministry, but has also created a welcom-
ing environment where people can thrive and feel loved. 
 

To my pastor colleagues, thank you for the camaraderie, collaboration, and countless       
moments of laughter and support. Whether tackling challenges together or celebrating     
successes, you have made each day memorable and rewarding. I will continue to cherish 
those days as I step into retirement. 
 

While I will miss preaching the Word of God, administering the Sacraments, and fellowship-
ping with you all, I am excited about the new adventures that lie ahead. I look forward to 
spending more time with Tracey and our family, including traveling. I am ready to embrace 
a slower pace of life. At the same time, I carry with me the lessons learned, the friendships 
made, and the wonderful memories of our time together. 
 

Please accept my heartfelt thanks for making my pastoral career such a fulfilling journey.  It 
is rare for a pastor to serve a single congregation from ordination until retirement, and I am 
honored and grateful to have had that privilege. My last Sunday will be on October 26th and 
my last day as your pastor will be October 31st. 
 

 Blessings, 
 

 Rev. Larry Hagerty  
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Church Council Minutes 

August 10, 2025 
 

Called to order in the Parish Hall by President 
Don Hill at 10:59 am. 
 

Opening Prayer by Pastor Hagerty 

Check Roll:  Pastor Hagerty, Don Hill, Fred 
Falls, Beth Bedenbaugh, Gale Smith, Lacy 
Derrick, and Christy Brasington 
 

Absent: Sandi Martini and Deb Morell 
 

Pastor’s Report 
We continue to provide weekly worship re-
sources to the congregation. They include:  

1. In-person worship services are held at 
10:00 am on Sundays. 

2. YouTube worship videos are filmed and 
edited by Emory Bedenbaugh. Through Au-
gust 10th, we have done 243 videos. 

3. On-line bulletins and sermon transcripts 
in pdf format are emailed to the church fami-
ly and hand-delivered to 22 household loca-
tions. 

Worship video links are being emailed to our 
church family and posted on our website of: 
www.stthomaschapin.com.  They are also 
posted to our St. Thomas Facebook page and 
boosted to the Chapin area. 
We had Holy Communion by intinction on 
August 3rd. Our in-person worship attendance 
for July was 55. We averaged 50 views per 
week on YouTube for our pre-recorded Sun-
day worship videos. 
 
Other activities include: 
1. Confirmation class and Sunday School 
classes resumed today after taking a ten (10) 
week break for the summer. 

CHURCH COUNCIL 
 

President 
Don Hill 
 
Vice President 
Christy Brasington 
 
Secretary 
Debbie Morell 
 
Youth and Children’s 
Ministry 
Sandi Martini 
 
Christian Education 
Beth Bedenbaugh 
 
Worship and Music 
Fred Falls 
 
Property 
Lacy Derrick 
 
Evangelism and     
Outreach Ministry 
Gale Smith 
 
Stewardship and  
Finance 
Don Hill 
 
Cemetery 
Christy Brasington 

 
 
 
 
 
 

STAFF 
 
 

Pastor 
The Rev. Larry Hagerty 
 
Director of Music 
Ginny Lindler 
 
Administrative  
Assistant 
Sharon Dickert 
 
Sexton 
Tina Dyches of 
Genie in a Bucket 
 
LEADERS 
 

Treasurer  
Jennifer Wicker 
 
Memorial Recording 
Clerk 
Sharon Dickert 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ELCA 



 

3 

2. Our Young at Heart (YAH) seniors’ group 
will meet on Monday, August 18th at 10 am 
to car pool to Shealy’s BBQ for lunch, 

3. The 2025 Dutch Fork Cluster Beach   
Retreat at the Isle of Palms Coastal Retreat 
Center took place June 19th to June 22nd. An 
article by Dan Koon of Bethlehem Lutheran 
Church was included in our August newslet-
ter 

4. We worked with Bethel Lutheran Church 
to provide a Vacation Bible School from July 
20th through the 24th at St Thomas using the 
“Road Trip” curriculum. Twenty-two chil-
dren enjoyed the VBS. Total attendance was 
between 60 and 70 people. Each day started 
with a meal at 5:30 pm and the program was 
held from 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm. We had the 
Rev. Dr. Bobby Morris to be our speaker for 
our VBS adult class on the first two eve-
nings. The next three nights had Road Trip 
presentations by Pastor on Ireland; Beth 
Ervin on Greece; and Roger Edwards on the 
United States. 

5. Pastor is continuing to pursue Church 
Fuel coaching with Elizabeth Hill, now that 
VBS is behind us. We are working on pur-
pose and mission statements using their two-
page plan. 

6. A children’s birthday party will be held 
at our picnic shelter on Saturday, August 23rd 
at 2:00 pm. Our neighbor, Brett Auckland 
has signed the guideline form and is the per-
son responsible for making sure that the pic-
nic shelter is left as it was found. 

7. Lacy suggested that we create a guideline 
form for the use of the fellowship hall. It 
should include a line item for people to bring 
their own ice, especially since we recently 
had to repair the ice maker following an 

event in the fellowship hall. Don suggested 
that the Property Committee review the pic-
nic shelter form and create a form for the use 
of the fellowship hall.  

8. Old business is to discuss the three reso-
lutions passed at the SC Synod assembly. 

Treasurer’s Reports 
The Consolidated Fund Activity Report 
shows that we ended the month of July with 
a current operating fund balance 
of $86,203.03. Our current operating fund 
expenses during the month of July 
were $21,524.64. Our July receipts 
were $21,680.76. We are still off to a very 
good start after the first seven (7) months of 
2025. Our YTD giving to the current fund 
through the first seven months of 2025 is 
$149,298.76. Our giving to the current fund 
in the first seven months of 2024 was 
$124,779.30. 
 
The July 2025 consolidated activity report 
includes the following designated fund totals: 
Capital improvement fund: $13,469.39 
Sanctuary enhancements fund: $20,684.58 
Cemetery fund: $355.43 
Social Ministry / Outreach Fund: $656.37 
STLC Youth Fund: $3,442.28  
JLB Endowment Principal Bal-
ance: $83,674.39 
JLB Endowment Interest Bal-
ance: $27,553.94 
JLB Loan Balance: $24,910.63 
VBS: 75.00 
 
Don addressed the payroll clearing account 
#2999 question from last month’s council 
meeting. This account is listed under liabili-
ties and is cleared out quarterly. We may 
need further clarification and details from 
Jennifer. 
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 The asterisks in the treasurer’s report indi-
cate when an income or expense line item 
exceeds the “pro-rated” budget amount. Pas-
tor pointed out that this works well for our 
electricity expenses, showing how we are 
doing on that monthly expense. The pro-
rated budget amount does not work very 
well for things like VBS, where we are done 
spending for the year after 8 months.  The 
asterisk is also not relevant for one-time ex-
penses like copyright coverage. 
 
Stewardship and Finance 
Stewardship and Finance Committee dis-
cussed via email and recommend the follow-
ing to Council: 
 
1. Cemetery Budget Item – create budget 

item for cemetery expenses (new budget 
line item would cover expenses such as 
flags, veteran markers, sand, etc.; cur-
rently, cemetery committee has no budg-
et for such items...they fund these ex-
penses using the cemetery memorial 
fund); note – Cemetery memorial fund 
will continue 
 

2. Grounds/Landscaping Contract Expenses 
- consolidate cemetery grounds/
Landscaping contract expenses under 
property committee (currently, cemetery 
designated fund used to fund part of 
these expenses) 
 

3. VBS Designated Fund – create VBS des-
ignated fund (allows individuals to di-
rectly support VBS through memorials; 
eventually, fund will provide financial 
cushion in case expenses are above what 
was budgeted in a given year); note – in 
the past, VBS was a separate budgeted 
item. 
 

Council voted unanimously to approve 
the above recommendations from the 
S&F Committee. 
 

4. In a previous Stewardship & Finance 
meeting back in January all members of 
the committee present agreed that we 
should recommend to Council to fund 
the annual payment to the JLB loan 
($4,000), and to fund the annual budget 
amount to the Parking Lot maintenance 
fund ($1,000).   
 

5. “Unfortunately, as the Council Rep to the 
Stewardship and Finance Committee, I 
failed to bring this recommendation to 
Council for approval at that time.  Both 
payments are already in the approved 
budget for this year (account #5308 and 
#5309, respectively).  As such, I recom-
mend we move forward with funding the 
$4,000 JLB repayment and $1,000 park-
ing lot maintenance fund.” —Don Hill. 
 

6. Council voted unanimously to approve 
the recommendation and to create a des-
ignated fund for parking lot maintenance. 
The $1,000 that we have budgeted will 
be transferred to that new parking lot 
maintenance designated fund by the end 
of the year.  
 

7. Finally the S&F committee will work 
with Jennifer to send out a copy of each 
committee’s budget for the current year 
(2025) to use as a starting point for 2026. 
All committees are requested to get their 
budget requests in to the S&F Chair, Ron 
Derrick (and cc: Don Hill) no later than 
end of August. 
 

Cemetery  
No report. 
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Christian Education 
Beth Bedenbaugh submitted a written re-
port. A committee meeting was held on 
7/27. Members present were Fred Falls, 
Clay Falls, Tracey Hagerty, Pastor Hagerty, 
and Beth Bedenbaugh. 
 
1. Sunday School returns on August 10th. 

There was a Sunday School kick-off get-
together before SS in the fellowship hall 
on 8/10 at 9:15 am, including treats and 
lemonade. 
 

2. Current curriculum and teachers (stay 
the same) 
Tracey: Sparks K-4 
Pastor: Here We Stand 5-8 
Beth: ELCA Faith Lens (based on the 
  Gospel each week) / 8-12 
Fred: 1st and 2nd second lessons of the 
day / Adults 
 

3. Bible Study (possibly one in the fall on 
the Gospel of Luke) 
 

4. Vacation Bible School: Dates July 20-24 
“Road Trip - On the Road with God”  
22 kids attended - all went well!      
Message, decorations, food, activities, 
kids, teachers, volunteers 
 

5. New business? 
Preschool class. Looking into starting 
this to allow parents of little ones to   
attend the adult class if they so choose. 
(This class started today.) 
 

6. Beth proposed some wording to a plaque 
outside of the adult Sunday School  
room in memory of Lee Wessinger All 
approved of the wording. 
 

7. Fred expressed a need for more Study 
Bibles for the adult class. We will search 
online for some used ones, since the edi-
tion that we use is out of print. More to 
follow. 
 

Property 
1. We have signed the contract with Duffie 

Driveway Solutions as approved by the 
council via email for $2,080.00 to re-
point the mortar between the steps of the 
Church.  Work to be completed on Mon-
day, 8/11 and ready for use after 8/12.   

2. Trinity Window and Home Washing to 
soft wash the Church and Fellowship 
Hall at a cost of $1,470.00 as approved 
by the council via email.  This work will 
be done on 8/14. 

3. Initial discussion with Ricky Waites 
about site location for a sycamore tree to 
be planted.  Will need a 50-foot by 50-
foot location to hold a tree that will 
grow 80 plus feet tall.  More to follow.   

4. Bickley Cooling checked the Sanctuary 
AC and found it to be working fine but 
suggested that we run the thermostat 
down and let run to cool on these hot 
summer days if we have events at the 
church in the afternoon. 

5. Bickley Cooling checked the ice maker 
and found a bad water pump, which has 
been ordered and will be replaced once 
the part is in. Ice maker is now fixed as 
of 8/30. 

A Property Committee meeting has been 
scheduled for 8/28. 
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Outreach and Evangelism                  
The committee met on August 5th.      
Committee members present were: Pastor, 
Susan Waites, Christy Brasington, Beth 
Ervin, and Gale Smith. 

1. Visitations – Christy reported that six 
people had calls or visits in July. 
Three were updated to no visits or just 
a call. 

2. AED – Pastor reported that having the 
AED would not affect our insurance. 
Beth will check on status of purchase. 
The AED, CPR, and First Aid training 
class was held on August 9th. Eight 
people attended. The cost was covered 
by memorial fund monies. 

3. The CPR instructor recommends get-
ting a Life-Vac unit for the church. 
They cost about $100 and can save a 
life of a person who is choking. It can 
be included in our first aid kit, which 
will need to be moved to both a larger 
space and a more prominent location. 

4. Self defense class was very success-
ful. Six ladies attended. May repeat 
having a class in January of 2026. 
Target may be college kids who are 
away from home. 

5. Yoga Class on hold. 

6. Movie night – date set for Friday, No-
vember 14th at 6:30 pm; rain or shine. 
Beth is checking on showing early 
Christmas movie. Target is for kids 
and adults who come with them. Eve-

ryone welcome. Plan to have popcorn 
and drinks. Bring your own chair. 

7. Visitation and prayer request cards. 
Sharon will print another supply.  
Ushers will re-stock the cards in the 
pew racks. 

8. Usher training was also discussed for 
present ushers and those who want to 
become an usher. 

9. Game night – Gale will post a sign-up 
sheet in the narthex. We will gauge 
interest and have the group get togeth-
er to determine day, time, frequency, 
or to include pot luck meal. Beth 
Bedenbaugh offered to donate games, 
since the cabinet space at her home 
has been reduced following their reno-
vation. Most of the games to be donat-
ed are either new or in in excellent 
condition. 

10. Cooking class – more to come. 

11. Budget – Beth Ervin generated a de-
tailed budget plan for the committee. 
The committee will ask for $400 in 
the 2026 budget. 

12. The Advent brunch will be held on 
Sunday December 14th. 

13. Next meeting – will be held on 
Wednesday, October 15th at 6:00 pm. 

 
Children’s and Youth Ministry 
There is nothing new, as we have been off 
for the summer. The next step is for the 
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committee to have a planning meeting with 
parents and youth. 
 
Worship and Music 
1. Ginny attended the celebration of son 

Zachary’s internship at Epiphany Lu-
theran Church in Winston Salem, NC 
on Sunday, July 27th. Laura Langston 
was our guest musician at Saint Thomas 
that day. 
 

2. Looking ahead to Homecoming: Zach 
Lindler will preach on September 28th 
2025 and Rev. Robert Miles will preach 
on September 27th 2026 for our 150th 
anniversary.  
 

3. Our Homecoming 2025 will feature the 
results of the Carolina vs Clemson food 
donations for We Care. On four Sun-
days, from August 31st through Septem-
ber 21st. we will collect food in milk 
crates marked Carolina or Clemson. We 
will weigh the amounts every Monday 
and keep everyone posted on how the 
competition is going. The winning team 
will have the center table adorn their 
school colors. 
 

4. The adult choir resumed on Monday, 
July 28th at 6:30 pm. 

 
Old Business  
1. We are still planning to have some sort 

of recognition of members of Saint 
Thomas who have served the church 
with distinction. It may involve having 
family members nominate their loved 
ones for this recognition. More to fol-
low on this. 
 

2. The offering tabulators for the second 
Sunday of the month are Norman Wil-
son and Ronnie Lindler. Fred Falls and 
Don Hill are the tabulators on the third 
Sunday. 

 
New Business 
1. During the CPR training, there was no 

Wi-Fi access in the fellowship hall. The 
old password did not work. Subsequent 
to the training, the new user word and 
password were found listed on the wall 
by Sharon’s desk. The WIFI was work-
ing for the funeral of George Lindler on 
8/23 using the new password. 
 

2. Don suggested that we start a St Thom-
as men’s group. We could think up a 
variety of activities, such as cigar night, 
target shooting, or pocket billiards, 
wherein men can get together in fellow-
ship as well as think of some service 
projects. More to follow. 
 

Synod Resolutions 
Pastor led the discussion on the three reso-
lutions adopted at the 2025 SC Synod As-
sembly. He began by stating that all ELCA 
congregations have autonomy and are not 
mandated to agree with a given resolution, 
nor to act on them. 
 
Christy looked up the definition of a resolu-
tion. A resolution is a formal statement ex-
pressing an opinion or the will of an organi-
zation or a body…often used to address 
specific issues or to express sentiments 
without having the force of law. 
 
The first resolution is on Child Protection. 
Their suggestions include many of the 
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things that we are already doing at Saint 
Thomas, such as requiring signed permis-
sion forms in order to share photographs or 
videos of children. We also have an open-
door policy, where we do not allow any 
one-on-one situations where an adult is 
alone with a child. 
 
Pastor discussed the second resolution on 
Refugee Resettlement. This resolution in-
volves Lutheran Service of the Carolinas 
(LSC), which lost government funding of 
their program to assist legal, vetted refu-
gees with resettlement. Those who agree 
with supporting those who have been hurt 
by the funding cut can advocate for the or-
ganization through prayer, financial sup-
port, volunteer work, and/or communica-
tion. ELCA Lutherans in the SC Synod are 
certainly not bound to support LSC. 
The third resolution is on Fulfilling our 

Baptismal Call through truth, unity and 
transparency in the South Carolina     Syn-
od. In our discussion, Don wondered why 
we need to have a resolution on telling the 
truth. Doesn’t it go without saying? The 
resolution encourages truth telling, check-
ing what is fact or hearsay, and not spread-
ing rumors.  
 
Pastor concluded the meeting with the 
Lord’s Prayer at 12:22 pm. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 

Pastor Larry Hagerty and Deb Morell 

 
 

 

· Peanut butter/ Jelly 

· Chili, Soup 

· Dried Beans 

· Grits, Rice 

· Mac & Cheese 

· Canned Tuna/Salmon 

· Pork & Beans 

· Spam 

· Canned Chicken 

· Pasta, Spaghetti Sauce 

· Turnip/Collard Greens 

· Laundry Detergent 

· Personal Hygiene Items, ie 
Toothbrushes, Toothpaste 

 

We Care of Chapin—September Needs 
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     Evangelism and Outreach Update: 
 

· The CPR/AED/First Aid class was held Saturday, August 9. The 
following people completed the class and are trained to perform 
CPR and use our new AED: Rick Rennebaum, Elizabeth Hill,   
Janet Crump, Jessica Ervin, Susan Waites, Thane Martini, Grant 
Martini, and Philip Lindler. Thanks for volunteering your time.  
 

· Our new Zoll AED Plus was delivered Wednesday, September 3, 
2025. This new AED will give real time visual and auditory CPR 
feedback and will deliver a defibrillating shock if needed. It will 
be placed in the church narthex.  
 

· Whoever is interested in a game night at the church, please sign 
up on a sign up sheet in narthex. We want to help organize your 
first meeting.  
 

· Evangelism and Outreach next meeting: October 15 at 6:30 - 
anyone welcome to join us 
 

· Save the Date: Movie Night - November 14 at 6:30 - movie TBA 
 

· Save the Date: Advent Brunch - Sunday, December 14th 
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Evangelism and Outreach: 
 

 

                Save the Date: Advent Brunch  
 

                     Sunday, December 14th 

Eight WELCA ladies making Prayer Blankets 

     Ina 

Beth B Brittney Jeanne Susan 

 Debbie  Beth E  Elizabeth 



12 

 
B 
 

In Christian Service in September 
 

Lay Readers: 
7 Don Hill  
14  Lynn Rennebaum 
21 Jeanne Lever 
28 Rolf Baghdady 
 

Greeter:   Lynn Rennebaum 
  

 Ushers:    Rick Rennebaum  
    Lynn Rennebaum 
 

 

Keeper of the keys:   
 

Don Hill   

 

Altar Flowers:  
7  Janet Tapp 
14  Christy Brasington 
  & Ina Edens 
21 Mike & Kerry Lindler 
28 Mary Joyce Shealy  

                   

 MEMORIALS 
 

Given to the glory of God and in loving memory of: 

Donnie Slice by Brenda Slice 

Marge Gray by John P. Gray 

Donna McCaslin Lovett by Mac & Barbara McCaslin 

Lee Wessinger by Ronnie & Ginny Lindler, Helen & O’Neal Lindler, Ina Edens 

Lewis Ballington by  Doris & Philip Howard Wessinger, Joyce & Chris Ballington 

Mariam Williams by Joe & Linda Kunkle 

George Lindler by Francis Shealy, Janet Tapp, Holly & Michael Wessinger, Anne 
Shealy, Roger & Trisha Edwards, Bill & Melverta Sandel, Mary Joyce Shealy, Joe & 
Margaret Epting 

Given to the glory of God and in honor of: 

Chris Ballington by Joyce Ballington 
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The Third Quarter Word in 

Season Devotional Booklets 

are available in the narthex 

in large print and small 

print. 

 

WELCA NEWS: 
 
Homecoming: Don’t forget to bring your items for the WE CARE FOOD DRIVE 
through Sunday, September 21. Place your items in the Narthex in either the 
Carolina or Clemson baskets. Go Gamecocks! Go Tigers! But more importantly, 
Go We Care and our Chapin community!  
 
Homecoming meal: Fried chicken will be provided, but don’t forget to sign up in 
the Narthex for what you will bring to the Homecoming meal. Categories: Side 
dishes / Desserts / Dips (cold and hot). You can sign up for more than one cate-
gory.  
 
We met on Thursday, August 28 to make many prayer blankets.   We had a 
small meal before we started thanks to Beth Ervin. Beth Ervin applied for a 
Thrivent card which allowed us to purchase lots of cloth with many patterns 
which allows this ministry to continue. We enjoyed the fellowship as we worked 
on these blankets! If you would like to learn how to make a prayer blanket and 
help us with this outreach program, please contact Beth Ervin. We promise it is 
easy to learn!! 
 
Next meeting: Saturday, September 27 9am to set up and decorate the      
Fellowship Hall for Homecoming.  
 
Thanksgiving Pound Cakes: We will be providing pound cake again for the 
community Thanksgiving meal. Be on the look out for the sign up sheet in      
October / November.  
 
Save the date: WELCA Christmas ornament party December 11. Put it on your 
calendars!   
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 WE REMEMBER IN PRAYER  
 

If you have a name which you would like to have listed, please indicate by filling out a pew card 
or by calling the church office. Names will then remain on the prayer list for four weeks, unless  
we are notified to extend the time. Thank you. 

 
 

FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST 
 

We will meet at Palmetto Roads on September 11th and 
September 25th at 8:30 am. All are invited to come and 
share in this Dutch Treat time of good food and fellowship.  

 · STLC, Staff, Pastor & 
their families  

· SC Synod, Bishop, Staff & 
their families 

· Zachary Lindler (prayers 
for his senior year at 
seminary) 

· Mary Nichols (dementia / 
Laurel Crest Communi-
ty, West Columbia) 

· Bobby Kinard (issues with 
kidney and dialysis / 
cousin of Holly Wes-
singer) 

· Joe Epting (continued kid-
ney dialysis treatments)  

· O’Neal Bickley (kidney 
and eye issues)  

· Dr. Janet Roberts-Crump 
(recovery from foot sur-
gery)  

· Betty Koon (Harbison 
Shores ) 

· Melverta Sandel (rehab at 
Wellmore in Lexington) 

· Greg Rennhack (pancreatic 
cancer / brother of Andy 
Rennhack) 

· Clay Falls (health issues) 

· Brian Izatt (surgery to re-
move benign tumor near 
his heart / 32-year-old / 
friend of Sandi Martini) 

� Wendy Meetze Merritt 
(thyroid cancer / niece of 
Martha Derrick) 
 

· Ashley Rawl (recovery at 
home / intense physical 
therapy / 41-year-old / 
cousin of Thane Martini) 

· John Swygert (liver can-
cer / home healthcare) 

� Christy Fulmer Wearn 
(recovery from liver 
transplant / niece of 
Melverta & Bill Sandel) 

· Francis Shealy (recovery at 
home following rehab at 
Encompass) 

· Family of George Lindler 
(who died on August 
20th) 
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 Painting with a twist occurred   
 on July 21st. 
 

 We had lots of fun at this WELCA 
  social event. 
 

 Check out our masterpieces! 
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Sunday School and Confirmation classes will resume on August 10th.  
Classes run from 9:00 am to 9:45 am for: 
 
 

1)  Adults, using the Scripture Readings of the day; 
2)  High school (9th—12th), using “ELCA Faith Lens” 
3)  Confirmation (5th—8th), using Here We Stand; and  

4)  Kids 4th grade and younger, using Spark curriculum. 

2 Christina Bickley 

 Thomas Ervin 

3 Mike McCaslin 

7 Michael Harvey 

 Michael Rowland 

10 Millette Mullins 

 Molly Slice 

12 Stephen Hill 

 Tim Slice 

14 C J Lindler 

 Janet Tapp 

16 Bennie Derrick 

17 Elise Harvey 

19 Pam Meetze 

23 Betty Rowland 

     Woody Woodham 

24 Marie Stoudemire 

28 Evelyn Evans 

30 Mary Hill  

 

  
 

   ELCA 
 FAITH LENS 

 

03/1966 Joe & Margaret Epting 

11/1993 Woody & Cindy Woodham 

26/1987 Andy & Debbie Rennhack 

26/1965 Albert & Marie Stoudemire 
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A Record of Our Faithfulness 
Through 8/31/2025 

 
  

2025 Budgeted income        $   227,024  

2025 Monthly need           $     18,919 

2025 Actual income                $   162,297 

Monthly avg income               $     20,287 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  
                                                                   Worship Attendance       
 

Date    In-Person      # of On-line              
     Attendance        Views            
Aug 3      67                  31 
Aug 10     54                   47 
Aug 17     59             48 
Aug 24     62       51 
Aug 31     61                   36                   

August Worship Service Averages     

In-Person Attendance         =           61 

On-line YouTube views     =            43 

Combined total       =       104 

Giving is a basic  
spiritual practice. 

 

It’s important for us all to engage 
in it according to our ability, be-
cause giving is one of the ways 
that God comes down to us. Giv-
ing is included in a list of basic 
spiritual practices that also in-
cludes prayer, corporate worship, 
Scripture study, silence, and   
service.    
 

We give thanks for your gener-
ous giving in support of our min-
istry of Word and Sacrament 
here at Saint Thomas. Please 
continue to give generously in 
proportion to how God has 
blessed you.  
 

Thanks!!!  
 

God’s peace,   
Pastor  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 

 

 
Please join us on Tuesday, September 16th at 11:30 am for 
lunch and fellowship. We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

 2025 Flower Chart is posted on the Cry Room door and has sever-
al open dates. If you would like to put flowers in the church in hon-
or or memory of someone, please sign up and indicate one or two 
flower arrangements beside your name. Thank you!  

 
 

at 
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Memorial Recording Clerk 
Sharon Dickert 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Church Office Hours 

Monday-Friday: 
8:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

 
 
 

Pastor’s  Availability 
Tuesday through Sunday 8 AM to 9 PM 

 
Feel free to call Pastor’s cell: 803-673-6507  

to talk or to make an appointment 
 
 

Church Phone: (803) 345-2993 
 

Office email:  sttom215@yahoo.com 
 

Pastor’s email: vichagerty@yahoo.com 
 

Web: www.stthomaschapin.com 
 
 
 
 

In Case of Emergency, Call Any Time: 

Pastor Hagerty  
Cell 803-673-6507 

 
Council President  

Don Hill 
703-744-5341 
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